

 \star

*

*

**

*

Newcomen Newsflash

newcomenprimary.co.uk twitter@NewcomenPS Tel: 01642 484318

Headteacher: Miss K Pusztai Chair of Governors: Mr M Hassack

Friday, 3 October 2025

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,



The final total raised from our Macmillan Coffee Morning last Friday was £269.48. Thank you all so much for your generosity and joining us in supporting this very worthy cause.

Our lovely Niall Robson is walking from Redcar to Saltburn on Monday, 27 October to raise money for The Great North Air Ambulance Service who were called to attend following Niall's accident last year. I am sure you will agree that this is a very worthy cause. Niall has set up a Just Giving Page. Please click on the link below if you would like to support Niall and The GNAAS. Go for it, Niall!

https://www.justgiving.com/page/niall-robson2?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL#sharePage

Reminders for next week:

- Monday, 6 October: Reception parents and carers are invited to attend a Speaking & Listening workshop in the Hudson Wing at 9:00am.
- Tuesday, 7 October: Year 3 Local area Geography fieldwork walk during the morning. Please note: this has been rescheduled from Wednesday, 1 October. This trip does not affect school lunches.
- Wednesday, 8 October: Class 14 Swimming. Children are expected back at 3:10pm
- Thursday, 9 October: 9, Class 11 & 10, class 12 children will be taking part in a sporting event at Eston Leisure Centre. Children are expected back at 3:25pm;
- Friday, 10 October 2025: Year 2 Geography Fieldwork walk around the local area during the morning.

This week's Online Safety Focus: How to clean devices guide.

FLU Vaccination catch up clinics. Please see the attached flyer from the NHS which details when and where the catch up clinics will be held.

As part of our Harvest celebration this year, if you can, we are asking children and parents to donate a small tin or packet of non-perishable food. This food will be distributed on Thursday, 9 October 2025 to our local Food Bank. Food Bank provides emergency food parcels for those who have insufficient funds to support their families. Over the past few years, your support has been amazing and we would like to continue to support others in our community. Thank you for your kindness and we will pass on your goodwill to those in our local community.

Our birthday children for this week are:

 \bigstar

*

*

*

*

*

*

Tommy-Jay Cox, Ember Barnett-Finch, Ollie Harkin, Thomas Kyme, Arilena Hill, Elizabeth Stangoe, Casey Clarke and Caben Kelly. Many happy returns to you all!

Key Stage 1: Congratulations to Mrs Tickle's and Mrs Cook's classes for receiving a visit from Leonardo this week.100% of the children scored 100% in their spelling test. Well done Classes 3 & 5!

Key Stage 2: Congratulations to Mr Evans, Mrs Hague's and Mrs Asquith's classes for receiving a visit from Leonardo this week. 90% of the children scored 100% in their spelling test. Well done Classes 7, 8 & 9!

Our Head Teacher's Award for this week: Showing Kindness to Others:

Hattie Theaker, Arilena Hill, Theodore Thomson, Isaac Robinson, Aaria Stockton, Caben Kelly, Laila Holmes, Harper Campbell-Wilson, Epiphany Whitlock, Scarlett Dobson, Henry Kyme, Isobelle Previll, Isla Jackson, Evie-Rae Nicholson and Ornela Thaci.

Read, Enjoy and Discover Award (Reading for Pleasure):

Matilda Allinson, Eva Bunn, Phoebe Morris, Evie Nicholson.

Out of School Achievements:

Willow Guyer: Dance Dreamz Academy Graduation Certificate celebrating moving in to The Emeralds Group;

Myla Sherwood: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 2, Duckling 3 & 4 and Rainbow Distance 5 metres;

Isaac Wilson: Redcar Rugby Club Man of the Match;

Freddie French: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 3;

Ivy Gamble Thompson: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 3 and Rainbow Distance10 metres;

Dotty Magowan: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 5 and Rainbow Distance 25 metres; Olivia Lucas Barker: 2nd place medal for cycling;

Isla Lowndes: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 2, Duckling 3 and Rainbow Distance 5 metres.

Matilda Allinson: Sugar Free September Certificate.

Matilda smashed the challenge of going without sweets, chocolate or added sugar for 30 days and even received a text of congratulations from Joe Wicks! Outstanding Matilda!

Class attendance this week goes to Mrs Cook's class with 100%. Well done class 5! In 2nd place Mr Beckett's class with 99% and in 3rd place Mrs Tickle's class with 98.3%. Well done to you all!

This week 301 of our pupils have 100% attendance.

Have a lovely weekend everyone and take care Miss Pusztai, Staff and Governors of Newcomen Primary School



For your forward planning Monday, 1 December 2025 is a PD Day. School is closed to all children.
